
East Smith Road & Hannegan Road 
Intersection Improvements 

CRP # 914002 
 

Construction Funding Year(s):                                       2023  
 

 
Project Status:  
The project design phase is currently at 90%. Permitting is on track with right-of-way acquisition currently being the 
critical path to the project. Construction is planned for summer of 2023 depending on ROW acquisition, along with utility 
relocation. 

 

Funding Sources: 

Federal  $1,000,000 HSIP  

State  $0 

Local  $4,800,000  

 

Environmental Permitting  NEPA, ESA, Corp of Engr, Clrg/CAO, DOE 

Right-of-Way Acquisition (Estimate)  $550,000 

County Forces (Estimate)  N/A 

 

 

 
 
 

Project Narrative: 
The intersection of East Smith and Hannegan Roads is located in Sections 28, 29, 32 and 33, T39N, R3E. This 
intersection currently experiences significant delays due to the traffic volumes and coupled with the lack of left-turn 
channelization on Smith Road, along with no protected left turn movements on all legs of the intersection. The project 
work entails the construction of a multi-lane roundabout with associated drainage infrastructure at the intersection. This 
project is listed #R2 on the 2022-2027 Six-Year Transportation Improvement Program. 

 
Total Estimated Project Cost:    $5,800,000 
 
Expenditures to Date:                  $790,000      


